
 

 

 

 
LINDA LINGLE 

GOVERNOR 
 

JAMES R. AIONA, JR. 
LT. GOVERNOR 

 

STATE OF HAWAII 
OFFICE OF THE DIRECTOR 

DEPARTMENT OF COMMERCE AND CONSUMER AFFAIRS 
335 MERCHANT STREET, ROOM 310 

P.O. Box 541 
HONOLULU, HAWAII 96809 

Phone Number:  (808) 586-2850 
Fax Number:  (808) 586-2856 

www.hawaii.gov/dcca 

 
LAWRENCE M. REIFURTH 

DIRECTOR 
 

RONALD BOYER 
DEPUTY DIRECTOR 

 

 
TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE ON 

COMMERCE AND CONSUMER PROTECTION 
 

TWENTY-FIFTH LEGISLATURE 
Regular Session of 2009 

 
Friday, April 17, 2009 

9:00 a.m. 
 

TESTIMONY ON GOVERNOR’S MESSAGE NO. 569 
 

WRITTEN ONLY 
 

TO THE HONORABLE ROSALYN H. BAKER, CHAIR, DAVID Y. IGE, VICE CHAIR, 
AND MEMBERS OF THE COMMITTEE: 
 

My name is Ronald Boyer, and I am the Deputy Director of the Department of 

Commerce and Consumer Affairs (“Department”).  The Department appreciates the 

opportunity to provide testimony on Governor’s Message No. 569, regarding the 

appointment of Garrett Alan Lau, RPh. to the Board of Pharmacy (“Board”).  The 

Department supports Mr. Lau’s appointment and respectfully requests that the 

Committee recommend that the Senate advise and consent to his appointment to the 

Board. 

I am familiar with Mr. Lau and his candidacy for appointment to the Board in that I 

have spoken with him about the Board and his interest in serving there.  Based on my 

discussion with Mr. Lau, I believe that he possesses the qualifications, background, and 
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experience to contribute in a positive and constructive manner on matters that will come 

before the Board. 

A licensed pharmacist since 1995, Mr. Lau is currently the Director of Pharmacy 

of Ho`ola Lahui Hawaii – Kauai Community Health Center, which serves the uninsured 

and underinsured populations on Kauai.  Prior to Ho`ola Lahui Hawaii, Mr. Lau was 

employed by Long’s Drug Stores as a staff pharmacist and Pharmacy Manager.  Mr. 

Lau also has experience in small independent pharmacies.  This varied experience will 

serve Mr. Lau well on the Board. 

Mr. Lau earned his Bachelor of Pharmacy in 1995 from the Washington State 

University, College of Pharmacy.  In 2003, Mr. Lau was commissioned into the United 

States Navy Reserve as a pharmacist and has practiced pharmacy within the U.S. 

Department of Defense healthcare setting.  Mr. Lau is also a member of the Hawaii 

Pharmacist Association. 

As with many other professionals who have dedicated themselves to their 

chosen professions, Mr. Lau also believes in giving back to the community.  Mr. Lau 

would like to expand upon his service at Ho`ola Lahui Hawaii by also serving on the 

Board of Pharmacy. 

I am confident that if given the opportunity, Mr. Lau will prove to be an asset to 

the State through his service on the Board.  I respectfully request that the Committee 

recommend that the Senate advise and consent to Mr. Lau’s appointment. 

Thank you for the opportunity to submit testimony on Mr. Lau’s behalf. 
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